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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	5
	Name:
	Renita Borders

	Proposed No.:
	2016-0320
	Date:
	July 19, 2016




SUBJECT	

Proposed Motion 2016-0320 would confirm the appointment of Andrew Martin, who resides in district four, to the Transit Advisory Commission (TAC) for a partial term to expire on August 31, 2017.

BACKGROUND

Transit Advisory Commission. As established in the King County Code (KCC 2.124), the TAC is a permanent body that advises the Transit Division, the Executive, the County Council, local jurisdictions and subarea transportation forums on transit issues and policy, including matters of concern to the elderly and persons with disabilities.  TAC members are recruited by the King County Department of Transportation, appointed by the County Executive and approved by the County Council for two-year terms.

The TAC is comprised of 18 King County residents. Nine are transit riders, recruited to reflect the diversity and geographic distribution of County residents. Nine represent transit stakeholder groups, including persons with disabilities, elderly persons, or individuals associated with agencies that work with disabled and elderly persons, recruited to reflect the diversity of the communities they represent and types of disabilities, as well as consideration of the geographic distribution of County residents.

The TAC meets monthly from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of each month in downtown Seattle.

Appointee. Mr. Andrew Martin has demonstrated strong analytic talents while working as a statistician and data scientist with Zillow. He has served on the Link Connections Sounding Board and has been Precinct Captain of the Democratic Party. (Informatics Undergraduate Association, Seattle Mountaineers)

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Andrew Martin is a citizen who has a strong incentive to want to get the best transit service possible and work with Metro to help others view it as a valuable service.  He notes in his application that he would like to help advise and advocate for continued investment in ridership metrics and timely rider information.  His priority concerns as a TAC member include Disability access and issues, system restructures and route schedules, outreach/information to riders and translating rider needs into long-range priorities.


ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2016-0320 (attachments A, B and D available upon request)
2. Transit Advisory Commission Board Profile (Attachment C to Motion)

Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
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